
PUBLIC NOTICE 
CITY OF COCONUT CREEK 

COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT BLOCK GRANT (CDBG) 
PROPOSED AMENDMENTS TO PRIOR CDBG ACTION PLAN 

PROGRAM YEARS 
 
The City of Coconut Creek is an entitlement recipient of federal funds from the U.S. Department 
of Housing and Urban Development (HUD) under the Community Development Block Grant 
(CDBG) Program.  The City has prepared amendments to the Program Year 2014 and Program 
Year 2015 Action Plans to re-allocate funding to programmed activities. The proposed 
amendments, summarized below, will support the goals and objectives of the City’s five (5) year 
Consolidated Plan and will primarily benefit low-to-moderate income residents of the City of 
Coconut Creek. No displacement or relocation of Coconut Creek residents or businesses is 
anticipated. 
 

Program 
Year Action 

Plan Activity 

Previous 
Budgeted 
Amount 

Reallocated 
Amount 

Amended 
Budget 
Amount 

2014 
After Care Youth 

Scholarship Funds $38,884.00 (-) $34,159.00 $  4,725.00 
2014 Purchase Assistance $0 (+) $34,159.00 $34,159.00 

2015 
After Care Youth 

Scholarship Funds $19,440.00 (-) $19,440.00 $0 

2015 
Program Administration 

Funds $53,012.00 (-)   $5,506.61 $47,505.39 
2015 Program Income N/A (+) $15,786.00 N/A 
2015 Purchase Assistance $0 (+) $40,732.61 $40,732.61 

  
Public Comment  
 
Citizens are encouraged to review the proposed amendments and provide comment.  Copies of 
the amendments are available for review and comment during the 30-day comment period 
commencing April 3, 2017, and ending May 3, 2017. The documents are available at the Office 
of the City Clerk located at the Coconut Creek Government Center, 4800 West Copans Road, 
Coconut Creek, Florida and the Department of Sustainable Development, located at the same 
address, between the hours of 7:00 a.m. and 6:00 p.m., Monday – Thursday. 
 
Prior to adoption, the City of Coconut Creek City Commission will hold a public hearing on the 
proposed amendments on May 11, 2017, at 7:00 p.m. in the Commission Chambers at the 
Coconut Creek Government Center located at 4800 West Copans Road, Coconut Creek, Florida. 
Interested parties are encouraged to attend and participate. 
 
For additional information regarding the proposed amendments, please contact the Department 
of Sustainable Development at (954) 973-6756. 
 
Note: If any person, firm, or corporation decides to appeal any decision made by the City 
Commission with respect to any matter considered at such meeting or hearing, they will need to 
ensure that a verbatim record of the proceeding is made, which record includes the testimony and 
evidence, if any, upon which the appeal is based. (F.S. 286.0105) 
 



Note: In accordance with the Americans with Disabilities Act and Florida Statutes 286.26, persons 
with disabilities needing special accommodations to participate in this hearing should contact the 
Office of the City Clerk at least two (2) days prior to the hearing at (954) 973-6774 for assistance. 
 
City of Coconut Creek 
Leslie Wallace May, MMC 
City Clerk 
April 2, 2017 
 
 
 


